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: Running Club : 

www.midessexcasuals.org.uk

Secretary – Dave Game. 21 Elm Rise, Witham CM8 2LE.

Davidg@eurobase-systems.com

END OF YEAR (2005) REPORT

Membership: stands at 43, 7 juniors, 27 first claim, 16 second claim, 7 adults and 9 juniors didn’t rejoin this year, we recruited 15 new members this year. Paul Tawn won the draw for our guaranteed London Marathon entry. The winter club house was used every Wednesday from October to March, which a maximum of 7 club members attended.
Our running year: 

Essex cross country League only 5 members took part this year. MEC 23rd club out of 33 in the Essex Country cross country relay championship.
Mid Essex cross country League 24 members took part this year, MEC finished 6th out of 7, Anthony won all the Junior races and also made the top 50 in a senior race, Reece made the top 3 in all the junior races. We had 101 runners in our own race, which, following a cancellation from the school, required a change of course and a late booking of the forest road community centre. The new route was well received by the runners, one runner went wrong and I forgot to issue the marshall bibs, both faults will be rectified next year. Our sponsorship agreement ended last year, so it was an expensive event for the club (£173 133 next year).
North Essex cross country league18 members took part this year, Ian was our top placed runner, having run in all 6 events, in 28th place overall in the individual series.  MEC 10th out of 12 in a combined team with Hadleigh, Our juniors were 7th overall, Reece and Anthony were placed in the top 6 in all their races.
MEC Winners of the Silver End fun run again, for the 4th consecutive year. Greg was the overall winner with Eleanor 1st Lady (2nd overall) Greg and Eleanor were both second in the Easter Eggstravaganza Series. Greg won our summer trail championships. Ian and Jacquie won the winter cross country championships. Vets road relay 18th, 2 juniors ran in their relay.
We promoted 6 trail events last year, Eleanor, Yan and Trevor each staging an event in addition to Dave, attracting a total of 519 entries during the year, in the Annual Easter series and our own Summer series (extended to 5 events), no Xmas event.
The Christmas meal was attended by 21 members, the food was excellent and the quiz good fun. Our club coach Angela is now taking a sports science degree.

Finances:

Look quite healthy, we have £65 contingency for the proposed SEAA membership scheme. Kit, we added T-shirts this year. (Sweatshirts next year?) We currently have bad debts of £10 membership.




       Income





           Costs

Membership:  

37 paid

(150)
185
ESSEX + SEAA fees (to dec 2006) + Admin
170 
Pavilion Hire 26 weeks



163
Kit sold:


from trail fees
(250)
190 
Kit bought




310
Trail races:



             1242
Trail equipment, prizes and refreshments 

446







Trail race donation to other categories             (786)

X/C Mid Essex:

from trail fees
(191)

venue, equipment and refreshments
 

173
X/C North Essex:

from trail fees
( 65)

entry fees and admin charge


  39
Essex League

from trail fees
( 55)

Essex League entry fees



  50

Essex Championships
from trail fees
( 20)

Essex Championships



  33
Other:
 

from trail fees
( 55)
   0
Other (trophies, engraving, first aid)

  47





 TOTALS         1617





            1431





            -------        ASSETS

Brought forward from last year


248
Kit Vests + Shorts + T shirts


295
Total carried forward this year


186
Trail Equipment 
Float + Recorder + Punches
  65






-----
X/C Equipment 
Tape + Flags + Medals + Bibs
  45







Emergency equipment Phone + first aid

  42

Balance in the Bank as at 28/03/06 


434
Total Asset Value



447
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